
“SHINE AS A LIGHT IN THE WORLD” 
Matthew 5:16

St. Mary’s News

Newsletter No: 12

Dear Parents and Guardians,

What a busy week we’ve had! The week began with Cherry, Willow 

and Oak class visiting Lichfield Cathedral to continue learning 

about the nativity story. Silver Birch then went to the Exotic Zoo in 

Telford to get hands on experience with animals and mini beasts that 

live in the rainforest. On Thursday, our Rock Steady children 

performed the songs they have been learning this term. We also all 

joined together as a school family to enjoy Christmas dinner and 

helped Santa resolve a magical problem in the North Pole by 

completing the Santa Dash on Friday. 

You will have seen the letter regarding Mrs Egan’s early retirement 

along with Miss Shinton and Miss Barnsley’s change of career. They 

will all be truly missed. As we say goodbye, we also take the 

opportunity to welcome Mrs Handley to the team. Please see an 

introduction from Mrs Handley attached.

As with many schools, we continue to monitor the health of our 

school community. Like all senior leaders, I am in regular contact 

with Public Health England. If you would like further information 

about Scarlett Fever/ Strep A please see guidance at: 

www.nhs.uk/conditions/strep-a

In a similar line to most infectious diseases, handwashing is the 

main control measure, together with rigorous cleaning of surfaces 

and common areas. 

The signs to look for are:

• Sore throat

• Headache

• Fever

• Nausea and vomiting

• A rash that typically appears n the chest then rapidly spreads to 

other parts of the body, giving the skin a sandpaper-like texture. On 

more darkly pigmented skin, the scarlet rash may be harder to spot, 

although the sandpaper feel should be present. 

• Children typically have flushed cheeks and pallor around the 

mouth.

• This may be accompanied by a ‘strawberry tongue’.

If your child is presenting with these symptoms at school, we will 

call you and ask you to collect them and ask that you make a GP 

appointment for further advice.

Have  a wonderful weekend and try to keep warm with the frosty 

weather due to arrive tomorrow!

Many thanks

Mrs. NR Brennan

http://www.nhs.uk/conditions/strep-a


13th

December
Nativity 2pm (Cherry, 
Willow, Oak and Year 2)

14th 
December 

Nativity 2pm (Cherry, 
Willow, Oak and Year 2)

15th

December
Carol Concert 2pm (Year 
3 and Sycamore)

19th

December –
2nd January

Christmas holidays

3rd January Inset Day – School 
closed to pupils.

6th February Mental Health week.

7th February Book look parents 
welcome 2:45pm

8th February Dogs trust animal safety 
talk.

9th February Explorers school visit –
Water safety talk.

14th

February
Safer Internet day

14th

February
Silver Birch leading 
worship. Parents 
welcome.

20th

February
Half term week. School 
closed.

27th

February
All children back in 
school.

2nd March Year 3 & 4 Bikeability
Level 1

3rd March World book day.

14th March Mothering Sunday lunch 
EYFS to year 1

Cherry

Congratulations to all our classes who have 
reached our government’s expectation of 96% 

or above..

Class Pupil

Cherry Alissa

Willow Edward

Oak Amelia

Silver Birch Alice

Sycamore Abi

A massive well done to all children 
for all their hard work this week. 
We are proud to call you a part of 

our St Mary’s Family

Star of the week

Willow Oak

Silver 
Birch

Sycamore

83.9% 82.8%

87.9% 69.1%

75%



Hello everyone,

I am very excited that I have been given the opportunity to join the team at St Mary’s. I 
am currently in my fourth year of teaching, however I have been working in schools for 
the last eleven years. I enjoy teaching all subjects especially maths and PE. I am a Forest 
School leader too and I love to be outdoors. Teaching is definitely my dream job, I enjoy 
promoting the love of learning and always try to think of new ideas to engage the 
children.

My family and I are very keen rugby supporters and I have spent many weekends 
watching my sons who are 13 and 17 years old, and my husband play rugby in all 
weathers! I am not a rugby player myself, however I do enjoy running a tag rugby club 
and hopefully the children at St Mary’s would like to participate in a future club.

I am looking forward to meeting you all, I have heard so many amazing 
things about the St Mary’s community.

Wishing you all a wonderful Christmas and see you all very soon.

Mrs Handley.




